Wakefield High School PTSA
Kick-Off Board Meeting Minutes

August 13, 2013

Attendees:  Cheryl Buchanan, Amy Blawas, Jean Duffy, Deana Byrd, Sharon Peacock, Melissa Warlick, Donna Blakely, Tripp Crayton, DeBora King, Alice Lynch, Lynn Stuchel

Call to Order:   7:00pm










DeBora King
Welcome & Introductions









DeBora King

Principal’s Report










Tripp Crayton

· Student schedules were mailed out from Cary Crossroads on Friday, August 9th.  

· 18 new employees have been hired and will be participating in a New Hire Boot Camp on 8/15/13.  This number of new hires is about average for a school our size.  Total of 204 staff members including support staff.

· 2480 students expected on the first day of school.

· Freshman Parent Orientation Thursday, 8/22/13, 5 – 8pm.  Upperclassman Parent Orientation same day from 9 – 11am.  Freshman early start date:  8/23/13.  First day of school:  8/26/13.  
· Home Base/Power Schools will replace SPAN this year.  Parents will receive usernames and passwords to access sometime during the middle to end of the 1st quarter.  Parents will be able to view schedules, grades, attendance, etc.

· Every 5 years schools must go through SAC’s Accreditation.  We are in the process of getting accredited this year.

· Because no raises to teachers this year staff and school morale will be at the forefront and the PTSA will be asked to help in this regard.
· Senior Night is Tuesday, Sept. 3rd (correction from Sept. 4 date previously provided).

· Meet the Teacher Night is Tuesday, Sept. 10th on both campuses.

· Fall Picture Day is Friday, Sept. 13th.

Treasurer’s Report










Amy Blawas

· Ending Balance for 2012-2013 school year was $7,000.  $3,500 available for start-up of 2013-2014 school year.  

· The audit of the 2012-2013 books is scheduled for 8/14/13.  Deana will then take over as Treasurer.

Hospitality Report










Sharon Peacock

· Back to School Breakfast for staff is on Monday, 8/19/13 at 8am.  Based on Mr. Crayton’s request for PTSA assistance with staff appreciation, staff will be presented with a gift from the PTSA at the breakfast (discussion of providing a bag of M & M’s with a description of the meaning of the different colors).
Membership Report










Donna Blakely

· 3000 membership flyers have been copied at Double Data and 1000 new “W” stickers have been ordered for Freshman Parent Orientation and Meet the Teacher nights.  

President’s Report










DeBora King

· Minutes from the General Meeting on 4/17/13 and the 2013-2014 Budget will need to be approved at Meet the Teacher Night on 9/10/13.  50 signatures from PTSA members is required for approval.  Signature forms will be at the Membership table to get signatures as parents join the PTSA (DeBora).  Teachers need to be provided with copies of the Minutes (Lynn) and copies of the Budget (Deana) to have in their classrooms for parent review.

· Community in Use Form needs to be completed to reserve the Media Center for each Board Meeting. (Lynn).

State Farm’s Celebrate My Drive & Street Safe Presentation





Christi Spencer

· Celebrate My Drive will take place October 18-26, 2013.  Anyone 14 years of age or older can go online every day and pledge to be a safe driver.  Ten $100,000 grants and ninety $25,000 grants will be awarded to schools who receive the most votes.  90% of the grant money can be used as the school determines and 10% goes to a driver education program (such as Just Think First).   State Farm will provide shirts, banners, balloons, backpacks & videos at football games to encourage involvement.  The two winning schools will be able to attend a free Kelly Clarkson concert.  Voting progress can be checked on Facebook & Twitter.
· Street Safe is a Wake County approved driver education program developed by former police officers from Wilmington, NC.  On April 12, 2014 75 students will have the opportunity to participate in a 4 hour session where they will participate in activities involving decision making processes.  Examples are a seat belt crash simulator, driving a golf cart while wearing beer goggles, driving an obstacle course through a flooded parking lot, distracted driver activities (texting & peer), and sitting in a tractor trailer to see where the blind spots are and the stopping capacity.  There is no cost to the school and a $30 cost to parents and this can be used as a pre-prom promotion.
· A PTSA representative is needed to promote this program at WHS.  Lynn Stuchel agreed.

Meeting Adjourned:  8:36pm.









DeBora King

Minutes Respectfully Submitted,

Lynn Stuchel, Secretary




